
As part of the transparent and accountable governance, Maruleng Municipality 

Mayor,Cllr Tsheko Musolwa is meeting with Hoedspruit Farmers at Hoedspruit New 

Dawn office to update regarding the appointment of the Engineer of the Essex Roads. 

The Mayor’s also touched on the issue of the possibility to disestablishment of Maruleng 

Municipality and half of it be merged with Greater Tzaneen Municipality and Ba- 

Phalaborwa Municipality. The Mayor pleaded with the farmers to pay Rates and Taxes as 

the play a major role of revenue. The Mayor further applauded the farmers because 

there’s a significant improvement in terms of collection of Revenue since he assumed 

office. 









 


